THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

MINUTES

Date:


Wednesday, March 19, 2008

Place:


Walter Mills’s, 32 Arrowwood Lane

Present:
Laurrie Sostman


Jeff Olmstead 

Patrick DeLorenzo


Rob Thompson
Walter Mills

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:12 p.m. by Rob Thompson, President.  Minutes from the February 20, 2008 Executive Board Meeting were approved with the condition that our discussion about the No Skating sign be added. That discussion topic had been left off the submitted minutes.  The following was added to the 2/20/08 minutes:

No Skating: The Board decided to send a letter to homeowners advising that there is no ice skating on the Common’s pond, and to post a similar message on the web site.  However, it was agreed that a sign does not need to be placed at the edge of the pond.
Treasurer’s Report
Jeff Olmstead reported that as of March 16, payment for the first quarter has been received from 58 homeowners. There are 8 homeowners who are not current.  Standard late payment fees will be applied to the outstanding balance with the second quarter bills.  Jeff will attempt to call each personally before the next bills go out around April 1.

The three homeowners who were delinquent at the beginning of 2008 will be referred to a collection agency after March 25, per the steps and dates noted in the full Treasurer’s report included at the end of these minutes.  Jeff reported that the collection agency does not require a contract; they accept each case as it is sent to them.

Jeff also reported that the attorney for the homeowner in bankruptcy said the bankruptcy plan was accepted in February, and disbursements to creditors, including $1,810 owed to the Common, will take place over the next few months.

The Board approved “view only” access of our Webster account files for Brian Spooner, the Common’s accountant.

And, in a welcome development, Jeff reported that the fees for completing the 2007 audited financial statement and for filing our 2007 income taxes have been reduced by $400 from last year’s cost, to just $950 this year.  The reduction was due to simplification of our files, now that we are using Quickbooks and the services of Brian Spooner.  The audited 2007 financial statement has been posted on our web site.

Discussion items

Light Pole damage:  

Walter and Rob reported that C L & P had been called to repair the burned out light and a tilted light pole, both on Arrowwood.  C L & P confirmed they will make the repairs soon.
Committees / Vendors:  

Walter reported that Green Machine will set up an appointment after the end of March to come out and turn on the irrigation, as well as check the Spice Bush and Quail Run heads that are not functioning. 

Patrick will contact Bartlett Tree to see if we need to formally accept their 2008 contract for services (we had only authorized the 2007 services last Fall, pending the approval of the budget for 2008).

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be on April 16, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. at DeLorenzo’s, 10 Timothy Lane.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted by:

Laurrie Sostman, Secretary

The Common at Sinnott Farm

Report of the Treasurer – March, 2008 

The Common at Sinnott Farm 
Maintenance Fees
As of March 16, payment for the first quarter has been received from 58 homeowners. There are eight homeowners who are not current, including the four who were behind in payments at the beginning of 2008. If payment is not received by the time the 2nd quarter bills are prepared and mailed, acceleration and penalty will be applied to these accounts.

There is an additional homeowner who has paid for the 1st quarter but still owes maintenance fees for the 4th quarter of 2007.

Delinquent Accounts
Certified mail letters were mailed to three homeowners with past due amounts on February 23 indicating payment is due by March 25 or accounts will be turned over to collection. The certified return receipt has been received from only one of the three homeowners (11 Spring Hill Lane). Any account not paid in full by March 25 will be turned over to Prestige Collection for further handling.

There are no new developments regarding the bankruptcy proceedings for the homeowner at 13 Quail Run Lane. Distribution of funds to creditors is expected soon.

Status of Association Finances
The current balance in the three association bank accounts is as follows:
Checking account


  $9,634.14

Reserve Fund Money Market
    
    6,058.93

Cap. Expenditure Money Market
    6,042.94








$21,736.01

The association is operating within budget for all budget categories.

Disbursements
Payments made since the last Treasurer’s Report on February 18 total $237.32. An additional $2,092.19 is scheduled for disbursal by the time of the board meeting. An exhibit showing all individual payments will be distributed at the March 19th Board meeting. 

-2-
Bank Account “View Only” Access
Webster Bank has introduced a new feature that permits electronic access to commercial accounts by selected individuals as authorized by the account holder. This access can be limited to “view only” capability. The recommendation of the Treasurer is that “view only” access to our bank accounts be authorized for the association’s bookkeeper, Brian Spooner.

Income Tax Return

The annual income tax return has been prepared by the association’s accountant, Steven Hintz. There is no tax due. An extension has been filed to meet the March 17th deadline. The finalized return will be filed by March 31.
Resale Certificates

There have been no new resale certificates issued. There are no pending sales in the community. 

Prepared and submitted by: 

Jeff Olmstead, Treasurer

The Common at Sinnott Farm 
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